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The Club Website is:    www.badgerlandf100s.com 

Facebook Page under:         Badgerland F-100’s Truck Club 
 

 

President:  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 

   Phone (608) 513-4856  mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

Vice President: Scott Jackson – 102 Front St., Box 412, Benson, IL 61516 

                                Phone (309) 657-8632        jacksons@mchsi.com 

 

Secretary:  Jean Hilgers - 2411 Church Street, Cross Plains, WI  53528 

   Phone (608) 798-4331 goeers88@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer:  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 

   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

Newsletter Editor: C.L.Rogers, Sr. 48 N. Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 

   Phone (608) 575-0426 clrogers@charter.net 
 

 

 

In this month’s newsletter:  

 

Page 3-5  Club Meetings & Functions 

Page 6      Birthday List, From Rick’s Kitchen 

Page 7  Shirts for Sale 

Page 8-10  Pictures From October Meeting 

Page 10-11  For Sale/Wanted, Smoken Pig Express 

Page 12  Bruce Horkey’s Wood & Parts  

Page 13  Fatman Fabrications  

 

 

 

 

From the Editor: 
The newsletter needs your contributions to make it interesting and informative for all our members.  If 

you have a truck project, photos, or a “how to” article you would like to share, please send it the 

editor.  Also, send for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to the newsletter 

editor.  Try to get them to him before the 1st of the month so they will be in that month’s newsletter. 

Chuck Rogers, 48 N. Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 or email them to clrogers@charter.net 

 

 

http://www.badgerlandf100s.com/
mailto:mikesfine56@gmail.com
mailto:jacksons@mchsi.com
mailto:mikesfine56@gmail.com
mailto:clrogers@charter.net
mailto:clrogers@charter.net
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Club Meetings/Functions:  
 

OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES:    

The October 20, 2018 meeting took place at the home of Randy & Diane Roelke in Loganville, WI.  

Thanks to Randy & Diane, as well as Dave & Julie Farmer for hosting the meeting.  The meeting 

followed a great cruise and a chili lunch.  The meeting was called to order at 1:40 pm with 7 trucks, 1 

jeep, and 20 adults present.   

 

Vice President:  Scott Jackson was unable to attend as he had to work. 

 

Treasurer’s report:   Chris Connor gave the Treasurer’s report.  She reported that we had several new 

members that joined or re-rejoined the club at the truck show.   

  

Noah Youngbauer – Oshkosh – 1966 F-100 (re-joined) 

 Dan Reed – Watertown – 1953 F-100  

 Tom Thiele – Delavan – 1957 F-100 Panel – Joined as a Lifetime member 

 Larry Clevenger – Rockford, IL – 1956 F-100 

 Glenn, Joan, & Scott Winkelman – South Haven, MN – (2) 1956 F-100’s 

 Jeff Selbach – Menasha – No truck presently (joined as an Associate Member) 

 

Secretary’s report:  There was no meeting in September because of the show, so there were no 

minutes. 

 

Mike Connor thanked the Roelkes for the cruise and the Farmers for the chili.   

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Dash 29 – 2018 Recap – Good things and issues that arose: 

 

Mike thanked the chairs for all their time and effort both before and after the show.  He realizes it’s a 

big-time commitment for some of the positions and he appreciates it as do the participants. 

He also thanked everyone that stepped in to volunteer. The show runs more smoothly and was a 

bigger success due to all the help. 

 

Registration – 111 registrations; 65 trucks were out on the cruise.   

 

Trophies – Barb McDermott suggested the trophies not be exposed to the sun in the future, as it 

affected a few trophies. Rick Pribbenow indicated that there was a good number of trophies and 

thanked the trophy makers. 

 

DJ – Randy Roelke did not like the music.  The DJ has everything computerized and pre-set so there 

wasn’t much in the way of 1950s and 1960s music.  Other people heard similar comments. It was 

agreed to ask him (if he is to be hired again) to play more of the 1950s and 1960s.  Todd Showers 

suggested we change the location of the DJ to the west end of the tent. This would relieve some 

congestion by the registration table area. 

 

Games – It was suggested that the Kids Games and Baggo games be moved to the southwest end 

of the parking lot, so the aisles are less congested.   

 

Valve Cover Races  - Randy thanked Megan Connor for doing a great job on the valve cover races. 
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Club Meetings/Functions Continued:  
 

Vendor, Games, etc.  Layout – Randy Roelke suggested we relocate the vendors to the west of the 

tent, so we have more trucks by the tent and they don’t disturb the awards when packing up. He 

also suggested that we have a set layout for the vendors, games, canopies. 

 

Door prizes:  Thank you’s are available – Please contact Mike or Chris if you need one. 

 

Food:  Chris reported on the number of meals provided.  We had an amount slightly above the 

contracted amount.  Mark Favor made a motion to pay Smoken Pig Express an additional $75 

towards the additional meals.  2nd to the motion made by Jean Hilgers.  Motion passed.  We also 

discussed the coffee in the Registration Room in the hotel.  While people liked it, our contract with the 

Great Wolf does not allow us to bring our own food and beverage into the hotel.   

 

Hotel – Chris reported the main issue has been when people call to make reservations.  The parking 

lot was much better and cleaned up.   

 

Cruise – The cruise was a good route.  $50 was donated by the club to the Badger Ammunition 

museum for letting us visit.  The Sauk County Sheriff Dept. contacted the club President to advise him 

that during the cruise several people didn’t stop at a stop sign and almost caused an accident. A 

driver had a dash cam and recorded the incident.  Nobody was ticketed but they asked that we 

make everyone aware they must obey all stop signs/lights during the cruise. Since we sponsor the 

cruise, we are responsible for advising our participants of this.  They also offered traffic control help if 

contacted far enough in advance and they had officers available.  We may have to have a driver’s 

meeting in the future and it was also suggested to put something about this on the Cruise Directions. 

 

Trailer Parking:  The place the trailers were parked at seemed to work out fine. There were a couple 

of incidents of loading or unloading trailers in the show area on Friday that were discussed.  It was 

mentioned that it was more important that this wasn’t happening during the show on Saturday.   

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

The Club has been approached to sell vehicles on our Facebook page by non-members.  Dave 

Farmer made a motion to not allow this, as the FB page is there to propagate the enjoyment of our 

club and the vehicles and there are other pages to sell parts and vehicles. Chuck Rogers 2nd the 

motion.  Motion passed. 

 

Door Prize for 30th:  Randy Roelke will pick up the table set when Floyd finishes it so it can get to Wally 

for the powder coating.  Then it will need to go back to Floyd and Rita for finish assembly. 

 

2019 Contract with the Great Wolf – Discussion on whether to sign contract for the Great Wolf.  Motion 

made by Todd Showers to negotiate and authorize Chris to sign a contract, 2nd by Jean Hilgers. Barb 

McDermott requested that we ask for discounts on upgraded rooms at the Great Wolf.  A discussion 

followed about the Great Wolf’s policy on providing food on their property, vendor requirements, 

etc.  Chris explained that normally they do not allow anyone other than their own catering to provide 

food. This is being allowed for us as a grandfathered exception.  They require a licensed vendor, and 

Rick Linskens has had to sign a waiver.  Smoken Pig is unavailable for the Dash 30 date for the type of 

food they have been providing, but may be willing to have Lisa attend the show and provide sub 

sandwiches, chips and a drink.  He will be sending us a proposal on that. We had further discussion 

about the hotel providing food, whether we could bring food in ourselves, or if we should even 

provide a lunch.  Barb McDermott suggested not having lunch as part of the registration for the 30th  
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Club Meetings/Functions Continued:  
 

anniversary might not be the best idea.  The motion to allow Chris to sign a new contract was 

dependent on it not significantly changing from previous years.  If anything significant came up in the 

negotiations, she would bring it back to the club at the November meeting.  Motion to sign the 

contract passed with future discussions and decisions on the food/lunch. 

 

Verbiage on Show Logo (Shirts/flyers) – Randy Roelke made a motion to remove “Unofficial Panel 

Nationals” from the show, including the artwork (t-shirts), Todd Showers 2nd.  Discussion followed on 

where and why this part of the show originated.  Randy felt there were not enough panels attending 

to warrant this, and felt it was taking up too much billing in the show logos.  Mike explained that an F-

100 panel was featured on the artwork this year because of it being the 15th Unofficial Panel 

Nationals.    Motion passed to remove the Unofficial Panel Nationals, with Mike Connor opposing. 

 

30th Artwork – Barb McDermott made a motion to have a contest or to be able to offer concepts for 

the Dash 30 artwork,  2nd by Chad Hollembeak.  The artwork concept should be submitted by the 

January meeting.  Discussion followed about the type of art needed for screen printing.  Sean 

Connor has been involved with this in the past years and may be able to assist us again depending 

on what we come up with.   

 

Door Prize Donation for Dash 30:  Mike read a letter from Rick Morris (Michigan Rick) who owns a 

bicycle shop, that he is making a Badgerland or F-100 themed bicycle to be given away at Dash 30. 

 

Future Meetings:  

November 10:  At the Hilgers – 12PM Lunch, meeting to follow.  Please bring a dish to pass, chairs and 

your own beverages.  (608-798-4331/608-577-1610/goeers88@gmail.com) 

December:  No Meeting – Merry Christmas! 

January 12:  Winter Nationals & Valve Cover Racing at Roelke’s Rod Shop 8222 Dale Rd., Loganville, 

WI 

February 2019 Christmas Party  -  Marty’s Steakhouse at The Viking Inn 200 Viking Drive, Reedsburg, WI 

(Randy Roelke will reserve a date when date is decided) 

March 2019 Winter Banquet – Kalscheur Park, 3734 Co. Rd. P, Pine Bluff, WI  Looking for a volunteer to 

do the meat for the banquet. Dave Farmer volunteered to do the meat for the banquet. (Jean 

Hilgers will reserve date when date is decided 

 

Adjourn Meeting - Motion to adjourn made by Rita Johnson, 2nd by Dave Farmer at 3:15PM. 

 

Thank you to Randy and Diane for setting up a great cruise – you had no control on the snow, but we 

persevered!!!  Thank you to Dave and Julie Farmer for the chili! 

- Submitted by Jean Hilgers 

 

November Meeting Info 
November 10, 2018 – 12:00 pm, lunch with meeting to follow.  The meeting is being hosted by the 

Hilgers.  Please bring a dish to pass, chairs and your beverage.  Jean is holding a Pampered Chef 

party at 11 am so if you are interested in that, please feel free to attend prior to the meeting.   
 

The meeting location is at Paul & Jean Hilgers’ home: 

2411 Church Street 

Cross Plains, WI 53528 

608-798-4331 
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Birthday List.   

November December                                January 

11/02 Leni Bitter 12/03 Bob Kulinski 1/02 Joan Winkelman 

11/10 Glenn Winkelman 12/12 Leah Lemke 1/03 Bill Schmidt 

11/15 Jan Guthrie 12/12 Paul Hilgers 1/06 Linda Williams 

11/18 Buck Guthrie 12/14 Ken Williams 1/07 Kim Schneider 

11/18 Rachel Hilgers 12/14 Sonia Redmond 1/08 Bill Watkins 

11/22 Nola Jackson 12/15 Tom Thiele 1/09 Valerie Blanchard 

11/22 Scott Winkelman 12/21 Mike Connor 1/23 Ricky Livingston 

11/24 Lisa Linskens 12/21 Mike Fisher  1/28 Barb McDermott 

11/27 Deborah Kragenbrink 12/21 Ruthanne Fisher 1/30 Jim Titus 

 12/22 Bruce Michalski 1/31 Mark Pofahl 

 12/24 Tom Redmond 
 

 12/27 Ladena Livingston 

 12/29 Greg Masters 
   

 

 

 

From Rick's Kitchen: 
            By Rick Linskens 
 

Best pumpkin pie ever! 

 

CRUSTLESS PUMPKIN PIE 

  
¾ c sugar 

2 eggs 

½ c Bisquick 

(1) 16 oz pumpkin 

2 tbsp margarine 

2½ tsp pumpkin pie spice 

(1) 13oz can evaporated milk 

2 tsp vanilla 

 

Mix together until smooth, grease one pie tin,and pour mixture into 

pan. Heat oven to 350 degrees. Bake 50 to 55 minutes or until 

knife inserted in center comes out clean. Recipe can be doubled 

and put into a 9 x 13 inch cake pan. Bake for the same amount of 

time. Top with whip topping and enjoy. 
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Shirts For Sale: 
We now have club T-shirts available and had them at the show for members to purchase.   

     
This is the types/sizes we still have available:  

Adult T-Shirt – logo on the front  

Sizes Available: S /M /L /XL   $10.00      2XL /3XL   $15.00 

Adult Pocket T-Shirt – pocket logo front/big logo back 

Sizes Available: L /XL   $15.00      2XL /4XL    $20.00 

Kids T Shirt – Small logo front/big logo back 

Sizes Available: S /M /L   $10.00 

Ladies V-Neck T-Shirt 

Sizes Available: M /L /XL   $15.00 

 

We also have some DASH 29 Shirts left, so if you still want one this is what we have available: 

 
Adult T-Shirt   

Sizes Available: S /L /XL   $15.00      2XL   $20.00 

Adult Pocket T-Shirt 

Sizes Available: 4XL    $20.00 

Kids T Shirt – Small logo front/big logo back 

Sizes Available: S /L   $15.00 

Zip Hoodies 

Sizes Available: L /XL   $30.00            2XL    $35.00 

Pullover Hoodies 

Sizes Available L /XL    $25.00 
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Hats:  Tan /Tan Mesh/Gray - $15.00 Note: We have a few items left from Dash 27 in bigger sizes 2XL or 3XL.  Let us know if you have interest at a 

reduced price.  Call or email Chris Connor.   

Pictures From October Meeting: 

 

   
                                                   Kind of a rainy, sleety day but didn’t stop us from a nice cruise thru the countryside. 

 

   
                       A little snow on the cruise!                                                                  First Stop – Cedar Grove Cheese 

 

 

 

    
              Checking out the Cheese                                                          Next Stop Carson City - Bar Stop Of Course! 
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Pictures From October Meeting Cont.: 
 

   
 

   
 

                                              
  A bit of fall color still left.                           Back from the cruise and ready for some chili 

 



pg. 10 
 

Pictures From October Meeting Cont.: 
 

     
   

 

For Sale/Wanted: 
 

For Sale:  1956 F100 parts - I have a polished stainless front bumper, new, never used. Paid $400  

from MID-FIFTY asking $300. Hood - needs work (ask), in primer $100. chrislemke96@gmail.com 

 

For Sale:  1967-79 Ford truck parts, 360/390 FE parts, 2-460 engines. 
Call Keith Barth @ (309) 231-3108 (IL) 
 

1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
 

For Sale:  1965 Mustang 2bbl manifold w/carb, Mustang 3 speed transmission, rebuilt 327 w/Dart  
heads, rebuilt Chevy 350, used 350, custom oak running boards & 2 NOS inner fenders for 1953-1956 
F-100, 1964 Olds Starfire (all or parts), rebuilt Olds 350, Olds 305 V8 w/transmission, 1968 Nova  
subframe and 10 bolt rear ends (posi & open).  Ford Y Block, 351C-runs but s/b rebuilt, 3.0 V6 from 
a Taurus, 317 Lincoln Y Block.  (4) F150 Aluminum take off wheels, Bally World Cup Soccer game- 
coin op., AMI 200 selection juke box w/records, Harley Davidson tank and fenders plus wide front  
to fit 1982 FXRS or ?-all new H.D.  Call Bob Last @ (920) 386-4748 (WI) 
 

For Sale: 4 - 15" wire wheel covers from 1978 Lincoln Mark V.  The center of the wheel is green with  
Ford in gold lettering.  There is some curb rash on the rims.  Asking $75 for the set.  
Bob Kulinski   262-542-6823 
 

For Sale: 
1953-1956 Front Fenders with larger wheel well openings for trucks that used larger wheels.  Typically 
these fenders were used on F-250 and larger trucks.  The fenders have been repaired and have some 
filler on them but they look very good.  They are currently painted a final coat of light green paint.   
Asking $380 for the pair.  Please contact Bob Kulinski   262-542-6823 
 

For Sale: 2 – P235/55R17 Continental Touring Contact AS    7/32” tread, no cracks, no plugs, 
mounted on 8” x 17” Cragar Soft 8 (hole) steel wheel - silver.  Rims are two years old.  Wheel fits  
5 x 5.0” bolt circle and has 4” back space with 3.125” center hole.  Comes with Cragar chrome  
metal center cap.    Asking $125/OBO for pair.  Photos are available.  If interested, call Bob Kulinski  
at 262-542-6823 
 

For Sale: 1957 F-100 short wide bed truck.  It is completely stock including wheels and hubcaps.   
6 cylinder and 3 speed.  Typical Illinois rust.  New aluminum radiator.  $1500. Call Greg Masters  
815-375-0233. 

mailto:chrislemke96@gmail.com
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Wanted: 
Wanted:  Ford Magnum wheel center caps.  Call (608) 487-3696 (WI) 

 

 

Please remember to do business with the vendors who 

support the Badgerland F-100 Truck Club year after year. 
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